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The Bulb Log returns to a more 

familiar pattern this week now that I 

have almost completed writing the 

chapters for my E-book 

óErythroniums in cultivationô. I just 

have to find time to do one more edit 

of everything I have written so far 

before combining them into a single 

PDF for downloading.  

Now the daylight hours are 

extending we are seeing the early 

flowering bulbs appearing through 

the leaves and debris of last seasonôs 

growth. The continual bad weather 

we have experienced this winter has 

prevented me from getting the 

tidying up work done until now. For 

months the garden has been soaked 

by frequent rain and on the few 

periods when it was dry everything 

was frozen to the ground. 

 

 
Eranthis hyemalis 

It is two weeks now since I saw the first signs of the yellow Eranthis hyemalis flowers pushing their way through 

the ground to get their flowers above the layer of fallen leaves. Now there are many more yellow buds which are, 

like me, waiting for a bit of sunshine to warm the air and so encourage them to open their flowers fully. 



 
Spring bulb bed 

 

Above is the spring bulb bed with all the debris of last seasonôs growth all of which needs removing and replaced 

with a fresh mulch from the 

compost heaps. I need to get 

this done now, while it is a 

relatively easy task, because 

once the mass of bulbs start 

shooting through it becomes 

increasingly difficult to add 

mulch without damaging the 

young shoots.   

 

The circle in the above picture 

highlights a clump of lily bulbs, 

with what remains of its long 

flowering stems radiating out 

across the ground.  

In the years since I first planted 

a single bulb it has increased to 

a large clump of tightly packed 

bulbs which I want to move to 

another location. 

As each year new bulbs form 

on top of the previous ones they 

have now reached the point 

where they are already half out of the ground so lifting them was easy. 


